






SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES  March 1, 2021 
 
 

   

1410-04 
Report - Council 

NEW SOLUTIONS TO MENTAL HEALTH CRISIS EMERGENCY CALLS 
Notice of Motion of Mayor Haynes and Councillor Brice from the Special Council 
meeting of February 8, 2021 and report of Mayor Haynes and Councillor Brice 
dated February 19, 2021: 
 
WHEREAS community members experiencing mental health crisis can result in 
calls to the 911 emergency system; and 
 
WHEREAS the 911 dispatch addresses emergency calls for services involving 
police, fire, and ambulance, and includes emergency calls involving mental 
health where there is a risk of self-harm or harm to others; and 
 
WHEREAS 911 calls on a mental health crisis require a health-centric approach 
based upon the reality of the complex care and health-based solutions required 
for addressing mental health crisis issues; and  
 
WHEREAS the 811 call system operated by the HealthLink BC part of the 
Ministry of Health provides access to a health service navigator, who can help 
find health information and services but does not enable rapid assistance; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Council asks the Mayor to write to the 
Premier of British Columbia and the Minister of Health to advocate for 
appropriate funding and commitments to new policy, budget and legal 
framework that fulsomely supports creation of a separate and distinct system to 
address the volume and variety of mental health calls requiring rapid response 
without further burdening the current 911 and 811 systems, and which will be 
resourced and administered through the Provincial Ministry of Health. 
 
 
MOVED by Councillor Brice and Seconded by Councillor Harper: “That 
Council: 
1. Direct the Mayor to write to the Premier of British Columbia, the 

Attorney General, the Minister responsible for Housing, the Minister of 
Mental Health and Addictions and the Minister of Health asking for 
appropriate funding and commitments to new policy, budget and legal 
frameworks that support creation of a separate and distinct system to 
address the volume and variety of mental health calls requiring rapid 
response without further burdening the current 911 system and which 
will be resourced and administered through the Provincial Ministry of 
Health; and 

2. The report be forwarded to the Special Committee on Reforming the 
Police Act.” 

 
Council discussion ensued with the following comments: 
- After discussion with professionals and the community, a gap in services was 

identified; there needs to be access to assistance for those in need and their 
families. 

- This is a health issue and therefore the responsibility falls to the Provincial 
Government. 

The Motion was then Put and CARRIED
 

  




